Ohio Association of Physician Assistants

Board of Directors Meeting

February 5, 2011
A regularly scheduled meeting of the OAPA Board of Directors convened at the Rusty Bucket Restaurant in Columbus, OH on February 5, 2011.  Present were board members Barmasse, Boyd, Etheart, Eulberg, Fry, Goodrich, Talboo, Thompson, and Wampler.  Also present were Josanne Pagel, GARC Chair, Melissa Bowlby, Reimbursement Chair and OAPA Executive Director Beth Adamson.  Not present were board members Dombrowski, Logan, Martino, Oakes and Wise.  A quorum was present.
President Eulbert called the meeting to order and asked for a review of the minutes from November 4, 2010.  Ms. Boyd moved to approve both sets of minutes.  Mr. Etheart seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.
President Eulberg next asked  Ms. Boyd  to review the January 2011 financial statement and she noted that nothing was out of the ordinary with regard to income and expenses.  Mr. Etheart moved to accept the Treasurer’s Report.  Ms. Talboo seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.
In regional reports, Mr. Goodrich of Region 1 had nothing to report, it was noted that Region 2 was scheduling a meet and greet in March, Ms. Talboo of Region 3 advised that a dinner meeting is being scheduled for March and noted that she has been encouraging PAs in her hospital to attend the pharmacology conference.  She also advised that it is cheaper to get the Prescriber’s Letter through the AAPA website.  Ms. Wampler of Region 4 advised that she is receiving assistance in developing an Ohio blog for PAs.  Mr. Fry advised that a joint dinner meeting for Region 6 and 7 is being planned.
A membership campaign needs to be developed and a conference call will be scheduled soon to begin the process.
Discussion on advertising on the website took place and Ms. Boyd moved to pursue the concept at the committee level.  Ms. Talboo seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.
A patient information brochure needs to be further developed and it was suggested that AAPA may have some information that would help.

Ms. Pagel gave an update on the GAC activities advising that committees are different this year with the Republicans in control.   OAPA will need to find different sponsors for the bill this year as Representative Letson is no longer on the Health Committee.  The bill is out of LSC and being reviewed.  The GAC will consider amendments when it meets in April.  She further advised the board that she, Mr. Eulberg and Ms. Adamson attended the Ohio Coalition of Primary Care Physicians and it was an excellent venue for physician education.  

Ms. Adamson asked for a recommendation for the location of the 2011 annual conference and it was decided that it should be held in Columbus.  Discussion took place on organizing a legislative day prior to the conference.
The board considered bylaws changes that would include consolidation of two positions into a new position of Secretary-Treasurer to become effective in 2011.  Ms Thompson moved to approve the bylaws changes and send them to the membership for a vote.  Ms. Boyd seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.
An Ad Hoc Committee to consider developing an endorsement policy was created consisting of Ms. Bowlby, Ms. Talboo and Ms. Boyd.

Ms. Boyd reviewed the proposed 2011 budget.  Ms. Talboo moved to approve the 2011 budget.  Mr. Etheart seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.
Ms. Adamson reviewed recommended policy manual changes.  Ms. Boyd moved to adopt the policy manual changes.  Ms. Thompson seconded, there were none oppose, motion carried.

OAPA has been asked to make a donation to the PA History Foundation as it has in the past.  Mr. Etheart moved to conate $100 to the Foundation.  Ms. Boyd seconded, there were none opposed, motion carried.
Ms. Pagel advised that the Pennsylvania Academy is having a Challenge Bowl in October in Erie, PA and will be inviting Ohio teams to participate.

Discussion took place on fundraising for the legal fund and PAC and it was decided to wait until the bill is introduced and has a number.  A fundraiser needs to be considered at the Annual Conference, too.
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned.  The next meeting will be held on March 31, 2011 at 2:30 PM at the Sheraton Suites in Cuyahoga Falls prior to the Pharmacology Conference.
